
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

Recommendation for the CAC and TDC to approve funding in the amount of 
$25,000 with James Lee Witt Associates, to provide consultant support to 
facilitate the resolution of FEMA payments for beach damages during Tropical 
Storm Gabrielle, Hurricane Katrina and Hurricane Wilma. 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
OBJECTIVE:    To obtain consulting services to facilitate the resolution of FEMA 
payments for beach damages during Tropical Storm Gabrielle, Hurricane Katrina and 
Hurricane Wilma. 
 

CONSIDERATIONS:  Staff has been working with Florida Department of Emergency 
Management (FDEM) and Florida’s Regional FEMA office in Lake Mary, Florida to 
resolve and finalize reimbursement due Collier County as a result of Tropical Storm 
Gabrielle, Hurricane Katrina and Hurricane Wilma. 
 
For Hurricane’s Katrina and Wilma, PW-1609 has been rewritten to include additional 
storm issues not previously identified.  These losses include additional sand, 
monitoring, intermediate renourishment from dredging project, project management and 
additional engineering.  The revised PW that is attached will add an additional 
$9,486,000 in reimbursement and has been approved by FDEM and FEMA.  It remains 
to be approved by FEMA – Washington DC for disbursements over $1million. 
 
For Tropical Storm Gabrielle a revised PW for an additional $11,065,000 remains to be 
written by FDEM and FEMA – Lake Mary.  This will require that that the original PW, 
which was incorrectly closed by FEMA, Region IV – Atlanta will be reopened.  After 
approved by Region IV, it will require approval by FEMA – Washington for PW’s over $1 
Million. 
 
The $20.5 Million in FEMA disbursements will require Collier County to reimbursement 
the State of Florida approximately $6,644,000 in cost sharing on this project netting 
approximately $13 million if everything is goes perfectly. 
 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS:  This item will be presented to the 
CAC on March 11, 2010 and TDC on March 15, 2010 for approval.  Staff is 
recommending approval of this item. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  The Source of funds is from Category “A” Tourist Development Tax 
Fund 195. 
 
GROWTH MANAGEMENT IMPACT:  There is no impact to the Growth Management 
Plan related to this action. 
 
LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS:  This item has been reviewed and approved by the 
County Attorney’s Office and is legally sufficient for Board action. - CMG 
 

RECOMMENDATION:  To approve funding in the amount of $25,000 with James Lee 
Witt Associates, to provide consultant support to Collier County. 
 
PREPARED BY:  J. Gary McAlpin, P.E., CZM Director 
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